
Dunbar Residents' Association

Fall 2014

’

www.dunbar-vancouver.org  •  604-222-9824

▶ SUPPORT OUR LOCAL BUSINESSES ◀

▶ SLOW DOWN IN SCHOOL ZONES ◀

Annual General Meeting &
Civic Candidates’ Meeting

Monday, October 27, 2014

7:00 – 10:00 PM

St. Philip’s Church

3737 West 27th Avenue

Agenda

7:00 Business meeting including election of 2014/2015 Directors

7:30 Candidates’ Meeting

9:15 Meet the candidates over coffee, tea and cookies.

Please check our website www.dunbar-vancouver.org for more information.

Civic Election - Before You Vote

By Jonathan Weisman, President, Dunbar Residents' Association

“There is a holy mistaken zeal in politics…By persuading 
others, we convince ourselves.” (Junius, Letter 35)
Our choices, we hope, are tempered by reason.  We think it a 

special virtue, and value thoughts which follow reason’s path.  
But that singular 'path' is a mistake. Logic has a singular path, 
and reason is not logic.
Reason can forge different conclusions from the same facts.  It 

abides contradiction, and its work is not tarnished by the sudden 
appearance of new choices.  Reason adapts and accommodates 

what logic must distort and incorporate.
But the price of reason is eternal uncertainty.  Nothing marks 

its conclusions as final, and only time, through scarcity or 
boredom, trims the end of our consideration.
Without finality, we yearn for confirmation.  Public approval 

supplies what lonely contemplation cannot.  Uncertain 
conclusions, buttressed and defended, become us, and their 
spread becomes our growth. We become another false singular.
The public sphere is no blank to stamp with our choices – it 

is a refinery for our reason.  We improve it  the more we admit 
others’ contributions.  The clash of rhetoric, whatever we might 
pretend, hardens our views without strengthening them.  We 
must admit our uncertainty if public interactions are to advance 
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The Dunbar Residents' Association (DRA) publishes this news-
letter. The DRA is a registered non-profit society formed in 1989 
as a forum for the concerns of the Dunbar community. Volunteers 
deliver over 6,000 copies of  the newsletter three times each year 
(February, June, and October) plus the Salmonberry Days calendar 
(April) to every house and business in Dunbar.

To advertise in the Newsletter, call the DRA phone line, 604-222-
9824.

To help deliver newsletters and improve your karma, call the 
DRA phone line, 604-222-9824.

Newsletter Committee
Advertising:    Sonia Wicken & Trusha Desai
Editor & Layout:    Maher Abiad

2013-2014 Board of Directors
PRESIDENT:    Jonathan Weisman
VICE-PRESIDENT:    Robert Westendorp
TREASURER:    Sonia Wicken
SECRETARIES:    Colleen McGuinness & Susan Chapman

MEMBERS AT LARGE:    Jonathan Baker, Elisa Campbell,  
Trusha Desai, Jon Ellis, Noemi Gal-Or, Bruce Gilmour, 
Jane Ingman-Baker, Robert Murray & Andrea Sara

Committees
Dunbar Community Patrol:    Linda MacAdam
Salmonberry Days:     Elaine Knap-Fuller, Terry Slack, Anna 
Knowlson, Angus McIntyre, Hanno Pinder, Pam Chambers,  
Sonia Wicken, Ann Pacey, Jennifer Maynard, Lucila McElroy, 
Vanessa Merritt & Ling Leung
Seniors' Committee:    Colleen McGuinness & Andrea Sara
Schools' Liason:     Andrea Sara

DRA Membership and Meetings
Membership in the DRA is $20/household/year ($10 if a 

household member is 65 or over) and runs from October 
to September. Monthly DRA meetings take place the first 
Tuesday of the month at the Dunbar Community Centre. 
You can also see our website for the schedule (http://www.
dunbar-vancouver.org). To be put on the agenda, call the 
DRA phone line, 604-222-9824.
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us, singularly or together.
Please take time in the coming weeks to see what the public 

arena offers, not to oppose that which opposes your choices, but 
to discover what reasonings underlie the choices of others.

Dunbar Community Centre Forward Plan and 

Park Board Negotiation Update

By Jane Ingman Baker, Vice-President - Programming, Dunbar 
Community Association Board

This September the Dunbar Community Centre Association 
passed a three year Forward Plan for your Dunbar Community 
Centre (DCC). The plan covers all aspects of the DCC operations 
and gives us direction for the immediate future. The five main 
themes are:
Deliver Programs and activities that meet the needs of Dunbar 
residents;
Establish more effective community engagement;
Maintain and improve our building infrastructure;
Foster an effective ongoing relationship with the Vancouver 
Park Board;
Govern the Association effectively and efficiently.
The plan was developed over the last year with input from 

the centre’s users, staff, other community groups and Board 
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members. The full plan is available on the Dunbar Community 
Centre website.
The Dunbar Community Centre Association (http://www.

dunbarcentre.org) is actively taking part in the negotiations 
with the Vancouver Park Board to get a new Joint Operating 
Agreement (JOA). Our President Gerry Massing is one of the 
lead negotiators for the participating community centres. There 
is a confidentiality agreement in place between the parties so 
little can be shared as to what is said at the negotiating table, but 
talks are still ongoing. 
The six community centre Associations that decided to sue the 

Park Board over the JOA obtained an interim injunction earlier 
this year which allows those Associations to keep operating their 
facilities until the trial. Dunbar is not part of this lawsuit. At 
present there is no date set for that trial, but it is expected that if 
the matter continues in the court system it will not be resolved 
for some time. The reasons of Mr. Justice Bowden granting the 
injunction can be found at http://www.courts.gov.bc.ca/jdb-txt/
SC/14/00/2014BCSC0080.htm.
The 2015- 2018 Draft Capital plan that at the time of writing 

has not yet been passed by Council does not contain funding 
for a new Dunbar Community Centre. Britannia will be rebuilt 
and the Marpole centre will receive help. The plan does however 

have funds that may be used generally for the maintenance and 
renovation of existing Centres.
The goal of the Forward Plan is to make the DCC the best it 

can be in these circumstances. We are very lucky to have a large 
building with lots of good programming space and our lobby 
is one of the few inside public spaces left in the city. Its central 
location and its juxtaposition with our great park are wonderful 
and create opportunities for unique community programming. 
The Board has allocated funds for a lobby renovation which 
should be starting soon and we will be working hard to get more 
funds for additional renovation and renewal projects. We have 
an active and dedicated Board who are committed to making the 
DCC the very best it can be. 
One key area is programming and I have the privilege to be the 

Chair of the Programming Committee. The Forward Plan gives 
us the structure to keep improving our programming by keeping 
the programs we now offer running at their best and to bring on 
new programming to meet community needs.
If you have any ideas or comments, or would like to be part 

of this exciting phase of the DCC’s journey, please send me an 
email at Ingman@telus.net. It will be our 60th Birthday next year 
- let’s celebrate by being the very best we can be.

VOTE NOVEMBER 15

YOUR 2014 GREEN TEAM

A better Vancouver, together

People-centred planning  •  Protecting neighbourhoods

vote.vangreens.ca
AUTHORIZED BY JOHN WHISTLER, FINANCIAL AGENT:  GREEN PARTY OF VANCOUVER 604-689-9200

STUART MACKINNON 
Park Board

CLETA BROWN 
City Council

PETE FRY 
City Council

ADRIANE CARR 
City Council

MICHAEL WIEBE 
Park Board

JANET FRASER 
School Board 

MISCHA OAK 
School Board 
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Road Safety

By Paige Thomas, Kitchener Elementary School

Hi, I’m Paige Thomas, one of many kids who live in the Dunbar 
area.  Road Safety is one of the most important issues in our 
community, especially in and around school zones.  With the 
increasing number of cars on the road and the hectic pace of 
life, kids and pedestrians everywhere are at risk.  My drawing for 
the Road Safety Campaign hopefully captures the importance 
of keeping your eyes on the road at all times and SLOWING 
DOWN in school zones.  If a driver looks away for just one 
second or is in a hurry to get to an appointment, the results can 
be devastating.  Nothing is more important than keeping it safe 
and respecting the speed limits around the Dunbar area and the 
entire city!

A Bike Rodeo at Lord Kitchener – 

#streetsmartkids

By Wendy Epp

For the past two years, we have 
rounded up the primary students at 
Lord Kitchener Elementary School 
(LK), parked their 200 bikes in the 
early morning and prepared for a 
Rodeo.
Our initial goal was to give them 

a venue to work on bike handling 
skills, learn basic signals, and see how 
much fun wheeling to school could 
be. It was about drawing the kids to 
our Walking/Wheeling initiatives and knowing that they had 
been given a few tools to increase the likelihood of their being 
safe and capable.
As a physiotherapist, I saw the program as largely driven 

by a desire to see more kids “moving” their way to and from 
school under their own steam, increasing physical activity and 
moulding the future commuters into pedal power.
This past year, as a result of increased awareness within the City 

of Vancouver about LK’s commitment to traffic safety around 
our school, we stepped it up. The Vancouver Community Police 
brought a posse of volunteers and a track complete with stop 
signs, mini traffic lights and a commanding leader who spent 
time educating the kids on traffic safety.
So, can you imagine, 200 LK kids spent the morning riding 

Volunteers Wendy Epp, 
Kira Domaschuk, Ashley 
Horlock, Barb Tyson and 

Chris Shorthouse.

 

Southlands 
INSURANCE BROKERS INC 

 

Serving the Dunbar Community for more than 25 Years 
 

5540 DUNBAR STREET 

VANCOUVER, BC V6N 1W6 

604-266-5433 

info@southlandsinsurance.com 

www.southlandsinsurance.com 
 

Southlands Insurance is a Proud Sponsor of the “Keeping it Community 

and Kid Safe (KiCKS)” program aimed at raising awareness with regards to 

the importance of traffic safety for kids in the Dunbar community. 
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ramps, manoeuvring obstacle courses and mastering safety 
courses------
WHAT HAVE YOU DONE LATELY TO IMPROVE YOUR 

DRIVING???!!!! 
All we ask is that you extend the same road safety sensibility 

that these kids learned. It WILL make the streets of Dunbar 
safer. And with the blessings of the staff at LK, we will be 
rounding these kids up for another rodeo next year.
These events would not be possible without incredible 

volunteers who catch bikes, direct children, cheer loudly and 
apply only the occasional Band-aid.
For further details on this experience visit the VSB website and 

look up “Bike Rodeo.” 

Help Us Cut Crime - Join the Dunbar 

Community Patrol

By Marlene Anderson Joyce, Coordinator, Dunbar Community 
Patrol

Although our Dunbar neighbourhood is one of the very safest 
in the City, we do get our share of house and car break-ins. This 
summer saw an increase in those two crimes. During June, July 
and August, we had reported break-ins into 42 houses and 56 
cars. There were also 7 cars stolen and 3 commercial businesses 
robbed. These statistics are available on the Vancouver Police 
Department website at http://vancouver.ca/police; click on 
Crime Maps. They are updated every Wednesday if you’d like to 
see where crimes are happening weekly.
Your Dunbar Community Patrol does its best to cover as 

much territory as it can, but we are always in need of new 
patrollers, especially cyclists. So if you enjoy walking or biking, 
meeting new people and getting to know Dunbar better, see our 
Recruitment Flyer in this issue.

Update From Dunbar Vision Implementation 

Committee (DVIC)

By Jane Ingman Baker, Chair 

Again DVIC has had a busy summer.
Three projects are percolating along as well as the continual 

issues of policy development.
On the policy front, we have started work on the issue 

of heritage home retention and hope to be able to offer 
Council some insight into the problem from Dunbar. If you are 
interested in this issue and haven’t sent me an email at Ingman@
telus.net., please do. The following development projects are also 
underway:

Saint George’s Senior School renovation and master plan 
application 
Civic address: 4175 West 29th Avenue. Full application can 

be found at http://former.vancouver.ca/commsvcs/planning/
rezoning/applications/4175w29th/index.htm.
St George’s School has filed an application with the City to 

rezone the senior school campus to CD1 from RS5. The site is 
currently zoned for residential use and the school is an allowed 
use under that zoning. The School is planning to build new 
classroom space along 29th Avenue, a student residence along 
the north edge of the property and a new gym complex. They are 
applying for new zoning for the site that will be very specific for 
their needs but will keep the FSR to 0.6. The project is to proceed 
in phases over the next 20 years with the first buildings planned 
for academic teaching space. They have held several open 
houses, consulted with local residents and organizations, and 
modified the plan several times to take into account suggestions 
and concerns. At the time of writing, there is not a hearing date 
for the application. City contact: Grant Miller.
The Dunbar Partnership proposal for the redevelopment of the 

4500 block Dunbar 
Civic address: 3603 West 27th Avenue. Application number 

DE418298A. 
Consolidation has occurred of the properties on the south side 

of Dunbar at the 4500 block  (the Royal Bank block). All of the 
properties EXCEPT the Royal bank are slated to be demolished 
and a new 4 storey mixed use complex is proposed. It will 
have space on the ground floor suitable for a grocery store, 
underground parking, a mixed array of apartments above, a few 
town homes on the western edge and a space for the current 
insurance business in roughly the same location behind a small 
plaza space.
The proposal is within current zoning, so will not require a 

rezoning application. The owners, their architects and marketing 
team met with DVIC to discuss the project. It was very well 
received and has the support of DVIC. The owners are hoping 
to get construction started quickly and have created a separate 
strata parcel for the retail space so that it could open ahead of 
the residential units above. They report that they have a lease 
with Stong’s for the main commercial space and that it will be 
a grocery store with maybe a coffee service on the street side.
The City contacts for this project are Anne McLean and Wendy 

Lebreton.
The Harwood proposal for the current Stong’s location  (4200 

block Dunbar)
Civic Address: 3603 West 27th Avenue. Permit number 

DE418298. 
The initial rezoning proposal for this site, put forward earlier 

this year, did not receive support from the City planning 
department. The department concluded that it was not within 
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the provisions of the Dunbar Vision or current City policy. 
Harwood has a new proposal, which their architects presented 
at the last DVIC meeting. Harwood has also held an open 
house. The new proposal is for a 5 storey structure. The plan 
is to ask for a relaxation of the height rules under the current 
zoning and to proceed by way of a development permit, not a 
rezoning. There are no plans for the upper parking lot and the 
owner has suggested that he will sell it for single family housing 
once construction of the main structure is complete. DVIC has 
received many comments on this redesign and we have not 
received any which support the project. The feedback is that the 
south end is still too high, that the density and massing of the 
project is not within current zoning, and that a variation should 
not be granted.
The project has not received the support of DVIC. It is the 

committee’s view that the variation sought is not within the 
Vision, is excessive and not within the usual discretionary 
range. Harwood has said that Stong’s continues to have a 
lease agreement with them for the commercial space in this 
development, but that Stong’s may choose to have a different 
focus in this space than in the space in the 4200 block. 
The City contacts for this project are also Anne McLean and 

Wendy Lebreton.

Dunbar Community Centre Falls in to the Arts

By Sophie Noël, Recreation Programmer at the Dunbar 
Community Centre

This fall, enjoy more community arts programming at the 
centre. The community centre has long been known as a great 
place to exercise and to enjoy traditional recreation programming 
for all ages. Now you can enjoy enhanced programming in the 
field of arts and culture.
Below are upcoming highlights. You can find a complete listing 

of our special events such as Family Haunted House, Holiday 
Craft Fair, Festive Tree Lighting and Breakfast with Santa in the 
Dunbar Recreation Guide or online at www.DunbarCentre.ca.
Community Stages

September 25 - December 3

In the centre Lobby, Wednesdays and Thursdays, 3:30pm - 

4:30pm

Community Stages is an exciting project that teams up 
professional dancers and musicians to collaborate in public 
spaces. The lead artist at Dunbar is Caroline Liffman. She is 
a Vancouver contemporary dance choreographer who makes 
performance works for the stage, screen and public places.
Live in the Lobby

Discover a new artist every second Tuesday of the month 

7pm – 8pm

October 14:  Ross Douglas

November 4: TBD

December 9: TBD

The Dunbar Community Centre and the Rogue Folk Club 
have joined forces to bring you a monthly musical evening with 
fantastic up-and-coming local artists as part of the Rogue Folk 
Club emerging artists program. 
Sustenance Festival

October 5 – October 19

www.sustenancefestival.ca

A city-wide festival with food-inspired workshops, exhibitions, 
talks, walks, dances and more – all taking place in community 
centres and public spaces.
Upcoming workshops at the Dunbar Community Centre:

Th. Oct 9, 7pm – 9pm: Wild Edible Foraging Lecture and 
Sampling
Sa. Oct 11, 11am - 1pm: Wild Edibles Foraging Field Tour at 
Pacific Spirit Park
We. Oct 15, 7 pm - 9pm: Gluten Free Baking
Th. Oct 16, 7 pm - 9 pm: Native Edibles

Memo from Treasurer Sonia Wicken
 
The DRA’s year end is Sept 30th, which makes it time to renew 

your membership. A form is on the back page of this newsletter 
and you can either mail in the form or pay at the AGM. 
Membership is open to everyone, homeowners and renters.

604-312-2686www.dunbarplumbing.ca

•	 Hot	Water	Tanks
•	Water	Pipe	Replacement
•	 Plumbing	Renovations

•	 Sinks/Faucets
•	 Toilets
•	 Leaks

•	 Repairs
•	 Garburators
•	 Drain	Cleaning

CALL TODAY for a FREE estimate or to schedule an appointment

Fast, professional service to Vancouver’s West Side
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Saturday November 22, 2014
10am - 5pm

$3 Admission • 140 Artisans • Prizes • 
Childminding • Entertainment!

Dunbar Community Centre
4747 Dunbar Street, Vancouver
www.dunbarcentre.ca
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New At The Fair - Prepared Foods!

 
 PASSPORT PHOTO in 5 min 

SHER’S STATIONERY 2000 

Musqueam Post Office (opp IGA) 
3552 WEST 41

ST
 AVE, VANCOUVER, V6N 3E6 

604-261-2001 shers.onestop@gmail.com 



8 Dunbar Residents' Association

T
h

e
 n

 
li

v
e
s

T
h

e
 n

e
x

t 
g
e
n

e
ra

ti
o

n
 

li
v

e
s
 h

e
re

.

Natural Balance is committed to leading by example, to achieve 

our vision of the new generation of homebuilders: homebuilders 

who have a meaningful impact on social and environmental 

change—not just in our industry, but in our communities, too.

查询  Call 778 330 7607  info@naturalbalancehomes.com  

3288 Dunbar Street, Vancouver  NaturalBalanceHomes.com
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604.551.0401

Serving our community with 20 years  
of professional real estate experience.

ryan taylor  

mydunbarhome.com

REAL ESTATE SERVICES

North Tower, 410-650 W 41st Ave., Vancouver, BC  V5Z 2M9

Office: 604.263.2823 

each of f ice independent ly owned & operated

Andrew Wilkinson
MLA for Vancouver-Quilchena

5640 Dunbar St

Vancouver, BC  V6N 1W7

604-664-0748  

andrew.wilkinson.mla@leg.bc.ca

www.andrewwilkinsonmla.ca

 

Your neighbourhood realtor  

AMAL CHEBAYA 

604.880.4675 
  F r e e  m a r ke t  r es ea rc h  

  F r e e  as s es s m e n t  r e p o r t  

A M A L @ A m a l C h e b a y a . c o m  

Awards 

2000/ 2001/ 
2002/ 2003 

  

    St. Philip’s

     Anglican 

      Church     

          3737 West 27 Ave

       Phone 604 224 3238

   www.stphilipsdunbar.com

Sunday Services

Communion at 8.00am and 10.00am

Sunday School at 10.00am

All ages welcome
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who
This is

we
are.

EMPATHY

The ability to move beyond 

ourselves, to identify with others, 

to walk a mile in another’s shoes. 

HUMILITY

The ability to be 

humble, not to 

be big-headed or 

boastful, and to 

recognize that we 

all still have a lot 

to learn.

INTEGRITY
An extension of honesty; 

doing the right thing even if 

no one is watching. 

RESPECT
Feeling regard and even admiration for yourself and for 

others; it is being thoughtful and considerate of others.

RESPONSIBILITY
Being accountable, doing our 

best to meet our commitments 

and to keep our word. 

RESILIENCE

An extension of courage. It’s the 

ability to recover quickly and 

to not give up when beset by 

setbacks and disappointments. 
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www.NPAVancouver2014.ca

Authorized by Wayne Zielke, financial agent. financial.agent@npavancouver2014.ca

ELECT

KIRK LaPOINTE
On November 15 Elect

For Mayor and the NPA Team

Together,
the VANCOUVER we want.

For al l  your Bui lding needs  

 Residential and Commercial 
 Renovation and Home Improvements 
 New Custom Homes 
 Kitchen / Bathrooms 
 Laneway House/ Garages 

604.880.1129 
A L M A - B u i l d i n g A n d B u i l d i n g . c o m  
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Edward Jones received the highest numerical score among full service 

brokerage firms in the proprietary J.D. Power 2013 Canadian Full Service 

Investor Satisfaction StudySM.  Study based on 5,592 total responses 

measuring 15 brokerage firms and measures opinions of investors who used 

full-service investment institutions.  Proprietary study results are based on 

experiences and perceptions of consumers surveyed May – June 2013.   

Your experiences may vary.  Visit jdpower.com.

We’re pleased to announce that Edward 

Jones has been ranked “Highest in Investor 

Satisfaction with Full Service Brokerage 

Firms” according to the J.D. Power 2013 

Canadian Full Service Investor Satisfaction 

StudySM. We’ve always believed our way of 

doing business made sense for our clients. 

It seems they agree. 

A Very Big Thank-you  
to Our Clients

www.edwardjones.com   
Member – Canadian investor Protection Fund     

When You’re Happy, 
We’re Happy

Abbie Green

Financial Advisor
.

3560 West 41st Avenue

Vancouver, BC V6N  3E6

604-731-6117
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Newsletter Deliverers Needed

The Dunbar Residents’ Association needs residents to deliver 
newsletters.
You will only be asked to deliver newsletters four times a year 

to a few blocks in your own zone (please see the accompanying 
map).  You can have a pleasant walk and help keep your 
neighbours informed and your community stronger at the same 
time.
Please phone the DRA line at 604-222-9824.

The DRA newsletter is 
printed on recycled paper.

Note:  This News-

letter, like our Web-

site and the Mailing 

List, is intended 

to inform Dunbar 

residents and also 

to provide a forum 

for neighbourhood 

discussion of issues 

of interest. The 

opinions expressed 

are not advocat-

ed or endorsed by 

the DRA, whether 

or not written by 

individual board 

members, unless 

expressly and spe-

cifically so noted.

DRA MEMBERSHIP FORM 
(All information is held in confidence and neither sold nor given to a third party).

YEAR: ________ (Membership year runs from October 1 to September 30)

฀ New/Lapsed Member ฀  Household $20

฀  Renewal ฀  Senior Household (member age 65+) $10

Donation (optional) 

$______________

PLEASE PRINT CLEARLY

Name __________________________________________ Phone  _______________________ 

Address __________________________________________ Postal  Code    _________________ 

E-mail ___________________________________________________________________________ 

฀  I wish to be on the Neighbourhood Interactive E-mail List.       ฀ I’m already on the list. 
 - receive and send information relevant to neighbours about crime alerts, developments, events, etc.

I am interested in the following neighbourhood issues: 

฀  Development ฀ Community Patrol ฀  Salmonberry Days ฀  Other (specify below)

฀  Traffic ฀ History ฀  Seniors Housing ____________________

฀  I will help deliver the DRA newsletter on my block.       ฀  I already do. 

Please make your cheque payable to “Dunbar Residents’ Association” 

• Dunbar Greetings – 3456 Dunbar (18
th
-19

th
)Mail to:  Dunbar Residents’ Association 

 Box 45572, Westside R.P.O. 

 Vancouver, BC   V6S 2N5 

or drop off at: 

• Ashlee’s Gifts – 4311 Dunbar (27
th
-28

th
)

     

Thank you for contributing to our neighbourhood. 

Info? Comments? Phone: 604-222-9824 or e-mail: feedback@dunbar-vancouver.org 

Thank You!

Our neighbourhood has so many volunteers to thank.

In this issue of the newsletter, we’d like to mention Vivienne 
Clarke and Ray Poulter who do the gardening at the library, 
the Zone leaders who distribute the newsletters for delivery 
(Linda Cairns, Pam Cooper, Elaine Knapp-Fuller, Tom 
Morton, Pam Otteridge, Sharon Slack, Elizabeth Watkinson, 
Sonia Wicken, and Grace Wuschke), and our retiring 
webmaster Ralph Sayle.

The DRA is a non-partisan, member-driven organization. We accept paid advertisements from a wide range of 

community businesses and organizations, including political parties. These advertisements help to pay for the cost 

of publishing our newsletter. The DRA does not endorse political figures or the views of any of our advertisers.


